AILSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES FOR THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 13th APRIL 2015
Present: Mrs J Pickett (Chair), Mr R Perkins, Mr D Shaw, Mrs C Murrell (arrived 7.25pm), Miss J Rice (clerk), Cllr D Lamb and Cllr J Holdich
Members of the public:
1 Minutes from 2014 Annual Parish Meeting: The minutes were proposed by Mr D Shaw, seconded by Mr R Perkins and signed as correct by the Chair.

2 Review of the year - Chairman’s Report Mrs J Pickett gave the Annual report as follows;
Welcome to the Annual Parish Meeting, this is our chance to look back over the events of the last 12 months. Many of our activities and projects are of a continuous nature but some are more of a one off and we actually see the end in one year while others seem to come up year after year.

In May we were pleased to welcome David Edwards to complete our number of seven councillors. 

At the beginning of the year we decided to look at registering the parish land that was not already registered. This was quite a lengthy job including trips to Huntingdon to research the original award of the land along with many other investigations. It is now completed and we have the papers to prove it. We intend to next register the village green, which is already a registered green but not on the land registry register.

The council has started the process to produce a Neighbourhood Plan. A public meeting took place in a very full school hall all in favour of the project which may take 2-3 years to complete.

Planning applications still keep us busy with more for removal of trees than we would like to see but quite a number are where the trees are just too big or too old for their position. We continue to plant trees on our land when we can to minimise the loss. All our trees are inspected on a regular basis and work done every year to maintain them. All the young trees are watered.

Some of the planning items e.g. solar panels and surgery extension do have issues that concern many local residents and we do our best to resolve them where we can.  Unfortunately some things are not within our control to solve. Many hours of discussion, letter writing and meeting with planners etc have taken place but progress is slow. 

Parking and speeding are recurring problems as the village streets were never designed for the traffic we now have. Temporary watch your speed signs have been used in Helpston Rd and we are waiting for an electronic sign which we hope will help to remind motorists to slow down in the village.

 We continue to encourage residents to be considerate to their neighbours and other road users.

The Boundary Commission decided to try to move the boundary but there were strong feelings in the villages and after much local pressure when attending meetings in the village and with the city council and the commissioners and letters of appeal we are to remain a rural community.

Our allotments are well used and in good order. The recreation field is also well used by a wide number of residents for anything from a quiet sit down to a walk with the dog, a jog, a swing or slide or even a turn on the gym equipment.

The council continues to support local groups and this year we have given grants to the Evergreens, the Chapel, WW1 plaque on Farmer’s Cross, gravel for Church walk, the bowls club, and to school.

The council were very surprised recently to learn that we had been awarded a grant from the Patrick Aidan Fogarty Trust and it will be used towards the cost of a new notice board as our present board has deteriorated badly and the wood is rotten.

 The regulations about information we have to publish will be changing this year so we have also agreed to look at having a web site for Ailsworth this summer.

Although we may not shout it from the rooftop we love our village and work very hard to look after it, to preserve the best of the history and plan for the future.

I would like to thank the Clerk, the City Councillors and all the members of the council, including Brian Chillcott who has just resigned, for all the work they have put in this year towards the care of our village and its residents. 

3 Finance Report as at 31.3.15
Total Income

£18638.52 (including precept)

     Assets




Payments

£ 13045.15
    


Precept incl in above
£ 11373



Bus shelter

£15,000








Computer

£    470
Savings accounts
£13566.17








Information Board
£  1133
Current account

£11572.91



Seats


£  1475








Outdoor gym equip
£  4800

Less cheques sent not presented £170, £521.28, £223.94

Plus cheque deposited not yet cleared £536.25


Set aside; £1000 for Village Hall fund, £150 New Close field repairs, £840 new trees
Grants received £225 bio-diversiy and £2250 from Aidan Patrick Trust

4 Officers’ Reports.

All items are covered in Chair’s report above.
5 Questions from the floor.  None





The meeting closed at 7.40pm.
